
PUBLIC HEARING NOTICE 
PITISFIELD CHARTER TOWNSIDP 

SANITARY COLLECTION SYSTEM IMPROVEMENT PROJECT 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Pittsfield Charter Township Board of Trustees, located at 620 l W. Michigan A venue, 
Ann Arbor, MI48108, will hold an electronic public hearing on Wednesday, May 26, 2021 at 6:30 p.m. regarding the proposed 
sanitary collection system improvement project for the purpose of receiving comments from interested residents. 

In accordance with the Washtenaw County Board of Commissioners' declared State of Emergency, and in order to reduce the 
risk of exposure to person with the COVID-19 virus, the Pittsfield Township Board of Trustees will conduct the public hearing 
electronically. 

To participate as a member of the public: 

• For videoconferencing, visit https://zoom.us/j/99017107459?pwd= YktjNDlxSzBKYTNQOXh2R0tBWjZtQT09 and 
enter password 930540 

• Call (929) 205-6099 or (877) 853-5257 (toll-free) and enter meeting ID: 990 1710 7459, and password: 930540 

• iPhone one-tap: + l 9292056099,,990 I 7107459#,,,, *930540# 

If you have any issues accessing the meeting, please call (734) 822-3120. 

Further instructions on participating in public comment will be provided once the meeting has been called to order in order to 
ensure two-way communication between the Board and members of the public. 

The purpose of the proposed project is to provide the Township's sanitary sewer customers with a more dependable sanitary 
collection system by implementing improvements, repairs, and replacement of its aging system infrastructure. The 
improvements are a result of the Township's asset management and capital improvement plans. The project includes 
construction of a new interceptor sewer along Platt Road, US-12, Textile Road, Crane Road, Hickory Woods Park, and Munger 
Road. The project also includes abandonment of three existing pump stations (Platt/Merritt, Ashford Village, and 
Meadowview), abandonment of an existing interceptor sewer below the US-23 and US-12 interchange, and rehabilitation of 
the remaining interceptor sewer along US- I 2. 

Impacts of the proposed project include those experienced by typical construction projects including dust, noise, and 
disruptions in local road usage. The impacts are expected to be temporary in nature and, after construction, the affected areas 
will be restored to normal conditions. 

The average equivalent cost opinion to residential users for the proposed project is estimated to be $7.43 per month. 

A copy of the project plan can be accessed electronically on the Township's website at www.pittsfield-mi.gov. Hard copy of 
the project plan report detailing the proposed project can be reviewed by appointment only at the above address between the 
hours of 8:00 a.m. and 5:00 p.m., Monday through Friday, beginning on April 26, 2021 until May 26, 2021 by calling (734) 
822-2105. 

Written comments received before May 26, 2021 at 4:00 p.m. will receive responses on the final project plan. Written 
comments should be sent via mail to the Utilities Department, 620 I W. Michigan A venue, Ann Arbor, MI 48108 or via email 
to utilities@pittsfield-mi.gov. Individuals with disabilities may participate in the meeting by contacting the Clerk's Office at 
clerk@pittsfield-mi.gov or (734) 822-3120 sufficiently in advance of the meeting to make accommodations. 

~w:li.~ J_,:_ 
Michelle L. Anzaldi, Clerk ~ 
Pittsfield Charter Township 
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